## SPRINGWATER PARTY LINE

9 September 2021 by Katherine J. T. Humphrey Katherine kjth@allwesterntrees.com

With school starting this week, please help and encourage our youth, teachers, and support staff. Health and safety in our region is promoted by our citizens. Be among them! This is the dream to become a reality that everyone can make a difference and should try.

Sunday afternoon, September 12th, congregations from area Methodist Churches will gather at Larry Canute Memorial Park Pavilion for food and games to socialize. Bring table service and dish to pass. Bring favorite game, cards. Please put the Wayland United Methodist Church Hoagies \$5 Noon Sale on September 11 as well as the Webster's Crossing Spaghetti Dinner and Music Jam by donation for September 23rd on your calendar and enjoy good food and camaraderie.

Twelve people attended the Wheaton Hill hike sponsored by Springwater Trails hike on Sunday, September 5, that began at 3 PM instead of the usual time. The biking was cancelled due to the rainy weather forecast and black top and gravel placed on a section of the route. The weather was balmy and the trails muddy in the low areas. The group was blessed by good weather, the cathedral spruces on the Spruce Trail, many beautiful mushrooms, shag bark hickory nuts, and the sparkling water falls at the creek on the Pine Trail. Eight attended the social at the Webster's Crossing United Methodist Church, and having herd immunity enjoyed dishes to pass of Lemony Lentil Soup; crisp fresh picked, steamed chilled green beans with sliced green onions and shaved almonds in a white balsamic dressing; fresh colorful peppers, carrots, and cucumbers with a ranch dressing dip; sliced pin wheel wraps with cheese, ham, and pickles from Wegman's; and a dessert of caramel sauce baked apple slices on a pizza crust. Everyone brought their own water bottle. Next Sunday, September 12, the hike will be at Schribner Hill. To join the group, log into the Springwater Trails website for details or ask a regular hiker.

Christa Barrows, Caregiver Resource Center | Living Healthy | Volunteer Coordinator from Noyes Health announces that Powerful Tools for Caregivers classes start Sept. 21 at the Goodwill Community Room, Geneseo. Call 585-335-4358 or email: <a href="mailto:noyes-caregiver@urmc.rochester.edu">noyes-caregiver@urmc.rochester.edu</a> to register! Check out this quick, 1 minute video: <a href="https://youtu.be/wjc7yaya5fU">https://youtu.be/wjc7yaya5fU</a>

Linda Hopkins, Springwater Representative to the Livingston County Office of the Aging shared the following information. Volunteers are needed for the Foster Grandparent Program sponsored by the Office for the Aging. Young children in schools can use a Grandparent to help them learn in Livingston County. A stipend with mileage reimbursement will be paid. Participants schedule their own hours. For more information, contact Gregory Peck, Foster Grandparent Director, at 315-333-4155 Ext. 3316.

Lifespan is looking for volunteers to be a Texting Buddy. Are you able to reach out to a caregiver who might need a note of encouragement or when feeling isolated? This job is for you. A Texting Buddy provides a listening ear, checks in at mutually convenient times,

understands the care-giving experience, and a quick non-invasive easy means of support. Learn more at Lifespan at 585-244-8400 ext. 213.

Until September 24, 2021, the Arts Council for Wyoming County Gallery is hosting "Our Farmers, Our Water, Our Future", a photo essay of farmers and conservation in the Genesee Valley by award winning artist Rebecca Drobis. The Gallery is located at 31 South Main Street in Perry, NY. Parking is across the street in the municipal parking lot. Call 585-237-3517 for Gallery hours.

## Do log into the Little Lakes Community Center activities

at <a href="https://www.facebook.com/littlelakesNY/">https://www.facebook.com/littlelakesNY/</a> as there is something to do everyday of the week at 4705 S. Main St. in Hemlock. Find upcoming events at the Little Lakes Community Center, website www. littlelakesny.org, and phone (585) 367-1046. Upcoming Events for September, 2021. Little Lakes History Club with Linda Auble is on Tuesday September 14, 2021 from 6:30 to 7:30 PM. This is a monthly meeting for fans of local History, family genealogies, and other topics of historical interest. Cost: \$5, collected at the meeting. There is a Little Lakes Yard Sale Saturday, September 25, 2021, between 10:00 AM and 4:00 PM. An entire estate was generously donated to LLCA to offer!

The Trust in the Lives of Older Women's Group is meeting once again on Wednesday, September 8th at 1:00 PM at the Wayland Free Library. This is the first meeting after over a year and a half hiatus; therefore those who attend will be reacquainted by sharing a good memory. Marian Crawford is leading the group in a discussion that will be enjoyable and memorable. Other meetings will be planned and will be announced when settled.

## Happy Birthday to:

September 9 – Caitlyn Marie Schafer

September 11 – Clark Gricius, Danielle Clifford, Nyomi Vadney

September 14 – Lynn Wyatt, Kim Sackett, Angela Kline, Dylan Bogdon

September 16 – Edward Vadney

## Anniversaries:

September 9 – Mark & Leanne Humphrey #27, Michael & Julie McGinnis #20